
NOTICE is hereby given, pursuant to Section 24.2-306 of the Code of Virginia,
1950, as amended, that on Tuesday, June 6, 2023 at 7:00 p.m. in the City Council
Chambers, 4th Floor, Municipal Building, 427 Patton Street, Danville, Virginia, the
Council for the City of Danville will present a proposed Resolution and Ordinance
to relocate the City’s polling place for the Third (3rd) Voting Precinct from the
Langston Focus School, located at 228 Cleveland Street, to George Washington
High School, located at 701 Broad Street. Any person interested in the relocation of
the polling place for the Third (3rd) Voting Precinct may appear and be heard. The
Public Hearing will be opened on June 6, 2023, and will remain open for thirty
(30) days, until July 6, 2023. During the thirty (30) day Public Comment period
comments will be received at the June 6, June 20, and July 6, 2023, Regular Council
Meetings. Additionally, during the thirty (30) day comment period, comments may
be sent to the Office of the City Clerk via, email, telephone, or regular USPS mail.
Following the public hearings, the Council will consider for adoption the proposed
Resolution and Ordinance. A copy of the proposed Resolution and Ordinance may
be inspected at the Office of the City Clerk, 4th Floor, Room 428, Municipal Building,
427 Patton Street, Danville, Virginia.

Descriptions and maps of the proposed boundaries and polling place changes may
be inspected at the Office of the Registrar located at 530 Main Street, Suite 100,
Danville, Virginia 24541.

BY AUTHORITY OF THE COUNCIL
CITY OF DANVILLE, VIRGINIA
Susan M. DeMasi, City Clerk

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON
VOTING PRECINCT ORDINANCE AND RESOLUTION


